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DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION 

Notice of Wireless Interference Testing 

RULE NO.: RULE TITLE: 

14-46.005 Wireless Facilities 

The Department of Transportation announces wireless interference testing to which all persons are invited to 

observe. 

DATE AND TIME: August 16 through August 18, 2021 

PLACE: Florida's Turnpike Enterprise SunTrax, 100 Transformation Way, Auburndale, FL 33823 

PURPOSE: Examine interference, if any, between wireless facilities and Florida's Turnpike Enterprise tolling 

equipment. 

Due to the nature of this testing, involving vehicles operating at high speeds on an outdoor closed course, all 

observers wishing to attend must register at least 3 days prior to the initiation of testing. Registration information 

may be obtained by contacting: Patrick Overton, State Utilities Engineer, Department of Transportation 605 

Suwannee Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399, patrick.overton@dot.state.fl.us. 

A copy of the testing plan may be obtained by contacting: Patrick Overton, State Utilities Engineer, Department of 

Transportation 605 Suwannee Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399, patrick.overton@dot.state.fl.us. 

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to 

observe the testing is asked to advise the agency at least 3 days before the testing by contacting: Patrick Overton, 

State Utilities Engineer, Department of Transportation 605 Suwannee Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399, 

patrick.overton@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida 

Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice). 

For more information, you may contact: Patrick Overton, State Utilities Engineer, Department of Transportation 605 

Suwannee Street, Tallahassee, FL 32399, patrick.overton@dot.state.fl.us. 

https://www.flrules.org/gateway/department.asp?id=14
https://www.flrules.org/gateway/ruleNo.asp?id=14-46.005

